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NOTICE

The Land Commission of Papua New Guinea regrets to inform the general public,
stakeholders, and clients that our Acting Deputy Chief Commissioner, the late Mrs.
Ruth Gelu, has sadly passed away on the 3 of October 2025.

In honour of her life and dedicated service to the Land Commission, Department of
Justice and the country, the Land Commission Office will not be serving clients this week
Monday 6 to Friday 10™ October 2025, allowing staff to make preparation for funeral
arrangements.

Accordingly, all NCD and Central hearings scheduled for hearing from the 7th October
to 17th October 2025 have been deferred to 11-21t November 2025. The office
will resume serving clients on the 13% October 2025.

The Commission sincerely apologizes for any inconvenience caused and appreciates your
understanding during this period of mourning. Any urgent matter can be put inside the
box located at our reception desk, W.N.B Haus, level 3.

May her soul rest in eternal peace.
Office of the Chief Commissioner
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